Disciplinary Panel: Natural and Mathematical Sciences Meeting Date: 11/03/2010 Notes: 11am-12:30pm University Hall Museum

Attendees:  Andereck, Dave; Andrea Wolfe; Breitenberger, Caroline; Christopher Hadad; Chuck Daniels; Dan Shapiro; Harald Vaessin; Meyers, Catherine; Peter Craigmile; Richard Hughes; Roman Lanno; Turner, Matthew
Guests:  Elliot Slotnick, Ann Salimbene, Steve Fink

1) Grad program conversion

a) While looking at the PhD programs, the DP noticed there is an 80 hour minimum that students may not be able to meet. Another question of minimum hours required for program completion, does that even apply because it always has to be 80?

i) 80 hours, strict conversion from the 120 required in quarters. Students should be able to register for research hours and can gain hours in the summer.

(1) Post candidacy hours are still at 3 for semesters (same as quarters) which allows students to take more credits 

(2) For the undergraduate programs, table of required hours only includes major classes. For the PhD level, if you simply fill the hours with anything that meets the credit hours, like research, the table becomes meaningless.

(a) Thought process in planning was it would be easier to have one template for all levels instead of two different processes for graduate and undergraduate

(b) So many hours will be filled with research hours, you are correct the mapping is not as important in this situation. Fill the form as simply as possible, using the 80 hours, and adding information in the text box.

(c) Approval process will merge graduate school review with the CAA review, so there should be little confusion about the expectations of graduate programs.

(d) Can include narrative about the credit hours in the program rationale or in the text box.

(e) Limit of 3 credit hours is technically a minimum but realistically students will not take more

(f) Graduate school understands that students will spend the first two years of their program taking a heavy load of courses and research hours to reach most of the credit hours required. Later, allowing them to only enroll in 3 hours per semester. 

(g) With summer enrollment and the May session potential for 12 credit hours per school year after candidacy. 

(h) Peer institutions also vary the course load over the timeline of the program. Variability is expected. 

(3) Students who are enrolled in the Spring are entitled 3 credit hours in the May term. Would be a good place for an 8999 course. 

(a) For the May session no fee waivers are required for graduate students

(b) Students can take the 3 hours in the May session and take 3 credit hours for the Summer session as well.

(c) How will this work financially?

(i) Students could be billed for 6 hours at a time in the Summer but will receive a 3 hour credit for the May term. Students will not have to pay for May, and departments will not be charged for the May term. 

(d) using the May term and the Summer will help students complete their programs on time and with the full 80 credit hours

(4) For May term we are not allowed to offer courses that are required and ONLY offered in May term. For the PhD programs, where students are paid, they are required to be here for the May term.  Can these programs offer required courses in May?

(a) Yes

(b) The purpose of this rule was to protect Undergraduate students. To avoid penalizing them by making them enroll in the May term when they normally wouldn’t.

(c) The principle  to protect the students 

(d) This becomes a non issue for 12 month programs

(e) If a GA is teaching in May they may not be available to take a course in the May session

(i) This is something that programs already watch for, and will be taken into consideration

(f) Any department can offer a required course in the May session if it is also offered another time during the year

(g) To clarify, the Summer Term is considered all of May session and the Summer session. Would not generally apply to A&S graduate students. Summer Term will be used by Allied Med and the other professional colleges.

(5) Years of support?

(a) 5 years, by the college. 6 with special approval during the budget 

(b) Not a semester conversion question. Will refer to the dean

(6) Is there any change to the International student language requirement?

(a) Do not believe there is any change to the requirement

(b) Differential tuition proposal currently being considered,  after 19 credit hours could impact International students who are taking English courses

(c) This credit hour fee increase is something to consider while converting both graduate and undergraduate programs

(7) What department do GIS fall under? IDGP?

(a) Include the courses with the program proposal

(b) Should be from a lead college

(c) GIS is administered by a particular unit

(d) They do not appear to be in the system, or as far as we can see in PACER

(e) Fink will follow up

(8) For combined BS/MS programs, what is the maximum number of credit hours that can be counted towards both degrees?

(a) The language has not changed

(9) Is there a maximum to the number of Graduate credits that can be achieved over the course of the program?

(a) 260 is the current state subsidy cut off. Likely will be a straight conversion

(10)  New version of the handbook is still being finalized, can send specific questions to Salimbene.1@osu.edu

(11)  Currently Masters minimums are different for thesis and non thesis, is there a difference in semesters?

(a) Under semesters both require 30 semester hours as a minimum

2) Statistics

a) Undergraduate Minor

i) Seems to be a very straightforward conversion

ii) Courses are converting and increasing the number of credit hours by expanding content

iii) Some forms are outdated in proposal, will be updated

iv) Transition policy, no bridge course required. Statistics 420 under quarters will be a sufficient introduction to 4202

(1) For the first 2 years, the 4202 will be taught with the understanding that some students will only have taken the 420 course as a prerequisite

(2) 528, 529 will be 5301

(3) 5302 will combine 539, 530 perhaps add in the rationale about what material was removed

(4) 6650, under electives, went from 4 credits to 2 credits, is re-envisioned not converted. Same for 6570. Will be noted.

v) more core hours will fewer options for electives

vi) Electives are no longer required, why is there language about ‘other electives with approval’

vii) Electives cannot swap out for a required course. Language is left in for situations like a Math major who wants to substitute a math course for a probability course.

viii) Changes were made to make it more serious and create a core

ix) Students will not be able to substitute 145 or 245

x) Does 420 satisfy the Data Analysis GEC? 

(1) Yes, but would like to change that to the Data Analysis course

xi) Can a course required for your program count under a minor from another department?

(1) As long as there are still enough hours in the major. Cannot fall below the minimum number of hours.

(2) Required courses cannot be part of a minor.

(3) Waiving a required course to encourage a student to take courses from a minor is acceptable.

xii) issue of 6000 level elective courses at the undergraduate level

(1) Keep courses open for both graduate and undergraduate

(2) The courses will largely populated by graduate students

(3) Prefer to allow permission for undergraduates for the 6000 level electives in order to keep track

b) Graduate minor

i) Straightforward conversion

ii) Only a few courses  to convert

iii) 6301 and 6302 are the theory courses for the Masters in Applied Statistics. These courses count towards the minor, if students decide to step back from the MS program.

iv) Cover letter should include the statement of no harm to students

c) Graduate Data Analysis

i) Straightforward conversion

d) For next week, DA will make assignments based on the pending proposals. 

e) To clarify, program proposals should be entered directly into PACER

f) Conversion of service courses

i) Some areas are converting the quarter courses to semester courses in a way that will impact the number of credit hours for departments who use the service courses. The number of prerequisites will increase. 

ii) How can a department know that the other group will cover the content required? 

iii) Can limit the number of choices for students in electives and for the majors. The number of prerequisites is increasing and will fill their credit hours. A 7-8 hour difference. 

